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Board of Health
Meeting Minutes
June 15, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 9:33 a.m. on Monday June 8, 2020 by member Ron Kelter.  The meeting was held via Zoom due to the Coronavirus- COVID-19 Pandemic.
Board of Health Members Present:    Ron Kelter, - Chair, Jody Stetson, Fred Vohr 
Others Present:  Jennifer Morse (Clerk), Randy Crochier (Health Agent), Tricia Yacovone-Biagi, Heidi Creamer, Jackie Walsh.
Minutes – June 8, 2020
A motion was made by F. Vohr and seconded by J. Stetson to accept the meeting minutes of June 8, 2020. Vote:  3-0

Fred Vohr arrived at 9:36 a.m.

Coronavirus – COVID-19 & Health Agent Updates
Jody shared that there are no new cases in Shelburne.  Town meeting went well with approximately 75 people in attendance.  Ron inquired if there was any BOH action needed after town meeting and Jody shared NO. 
Discussion on the BOH messaging for the week to include face covering reminder, shared spaces.  Fritz suggested reminding residents it is not over yet and the importance of self-care.  Jody stressed social connections via the phone and internet are important.
Discussion on food establishments outside dining and retail stores of concern.  Randy shared that there has only been one complaint in the district regarding businesses re-opening.  
Jackie stated that people are naive about the re-opening procedures in that most don’t realize it is a self-certifying procedure.  Board members shared that this information was in the last Board of Health newsletter.
Heidi shared concerns that a lot more people are wearing the N-95 masks that vent and stated that the Sate of California has banned them.

Health Agent Updates
One week into Phase 2 – waiting on the guidance for indoor dining which is going to take place in Phase 2 “Part B” with no set date.
Camp Apex is no opening this season  Re-opening regulations make it difficult for camps to maintain protocols
There is still one active housing complaint being worked on
Discussion on more face covering signs being placed in the village.  Jackie volunteered to have on placed in her yard and Ron will check with Dr. Topolski to see if one can be placed in his yard.  
Discussion on camping regulations in other local towns
Discussion on school opening and what that may look like in the fall.   No official word has been received.  Schools may be looking at partial capacity, one week on/off, face coverings, plex-glass, 


Public Comments
Jackie shared that the basketball hoops have been taken down with basketball not expected to be able to resume until Phase 3.  The tennis courts are open.  She asked about hot spots in the area for COVID to which Randy shared that there have not been any in the district.  He will have to inquire with Lisa White for more details though shared that for eleven days there was no deaths and in the last ten days there have been four.  

There was discussion on improving the FRCOG and Shelburne website to make information easier to find and information on testing locations.  Also, more discussion on antibody testing and how useful it is.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 10:49 a.m.

Submitted:

Jennifer Morse
Board of Health Clerk
June 19, 2020
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